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Re: HB 2010-A


Chair Meek and Members of the Committee,


We are writing to express our support for HB 2010 A. 


We are licensed acupuncturists, chiropractors, massage therapists, mental health professionals, 
naturopathic doctors, nutritionists, and physical therapists practicing in Oregon. As providers of 
integrative care we have seen the incredible impact and importance of the Oregon Health Plan 
for our patients. 


Our patients are hugely resilient and they experience significant challenges. Many of our patients 
experience intersecting challenges that create obstacles to their wellness. They may be 
experiencing housing insecurity while also managing chronic pain conditions that make it hard to 
do basic tasks. They may be living with long COVID and experiencing severe depression. They 
may be enduring gender based violence, experiencing debilitating migraine headaches and working 
to begin new careers. The specifics of their stories are varied, but their struggles and their need 
for care is universal. OHP allows us to offer excellent integrative care to meet each person in 
their uniqueness. 


We know that investing in our patients’ care is always a worthy investment. Having access to 
integrative medical care supports our patients to participate more fully in their lives, to live with 
less pain, and to set a course toward thriving, knowing that they are valued members of our 
community. As integrative care providers, we encourage our patients to develop habits and 
practices for long term health. We know that with regular integrative care, our patients are less 
likely to need more costly medical services, such as emergency room visits, preventable surgeries, 
and excess specialty imaging. Our care not only benefits each individual patient, but decreases 
the strain on our hospital system, and supports the sustainability of our healthcare system overall. 


It is an honor to provide care to Oregonians, and we are proud of Oregon’s existing health 
coverage. Please support HB 2010-A and continue care for our most vulnerable patients. 


Sincerely, 


Susanna Farahat, LAc 

Dessa Bingley, LAc - Be Well Holistic Health

Dr. Ruth Will, PT, CFMT 

Dr Aubrey Kelly LAc 

Alyssa Schaffer LAc 

Dr. Douglas S. Wingate, LAc 




Page Morrison, LAc 

Adrianna Locke, LAc

Crystal Sheldon LMT 

Monique Franceschi LMT

Suzana Levy DC

Amanda Lyn Bunker LAc

Brandy “B” Hagan, DC

Dr. Nikolajs Belikoff, ND

Dr. Rebecca Groebner, DAc, LAc

Kay Lee, LPC

Madelaine Betancourt, MScN

Donnella Wood, LPC

Shannon Lord, LMT

Michael D’Angelo, LMFT

Vee Rosas, LMT

Kathy Lawrence, LCSW

Neil Panchmatia, LPC

Travis Kane LAc

Allie Patton, LPC, MT-T

Thanadej Throngkitpaisan, LAc

Hasina Cohen, LAc

Megan J Bulloch, PhD, LAc

Rachael Baskind, LPC

Dr. Taylor Flohr, DACM, LAc

Ginger Werwinski, DC

Stephanie Giddings, PhD, LMFT, ATR-BC

Misty Fall, LMT

Dr. Tara Radsliff, DSOM, LAc

Sarah Lily Martin, ND

Heather Brandi, counseling student and holistic health clinic office manager

Kristin Wing, ND

Natasha Trees, LPC, LMT

Maria Guaenkov Reebs, DNP-FNP

Abendigo Reebs, ND

Kastania Rasmussen, MScN

Christa Kramer, LPC 



